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Convener  George Redpath
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Convener  Fraser MacKenzie
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Treasurer Robert Andrews 772 1444
Gift aid Lorna Benedetti 07866
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A View from the Manse

Dear Friend,

December 20th, just five days before Christmas, I was suddenly
inflicted with acute cholecystitis and admitted to the Royal Infirmary
for intravenous antibiotics and pain killers – not what any minister or
their congregations want of their minister, days before Christmas!

Thankfully, I was organized with all my services, and I had the
support of Chris Gordon, our probationer minister, who was able to
take over from me and lead our worship over Christmas.

But, in hospital over the next six days, God was to teach me many
valuable lessons about faith. Once the pain subsided, I came across
a film called Daniel on my laptop.
Many will remember the stories of Daniel and his friends from their
Sunday School days; particularly his triumph over the hungry lions;
his friends being thrown to the flames and surviving; well worth a
read again!

Daniel was amongst many young Jews taken from their homeland
and transported to Babylon in the 6th century BC. Babylon at this time
was the most powerful nation in the world. In hostage Daniel held
onto his faith but more important God held on to Daniel and his
friends.
The film encouraged me to study the book of Daniel whilst recovering
my health, and it spoke to me of how God works in the darkest of
times.
I continually asked the question, what was it that kept Daniel and his
friends shining?
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Despite all the external things that had happened to them, they
trusted that their Creator God, was still in control. They believed that
their God was involved in human affairs; that he had put Babylon in
control of their destiny, but ultimately God was in control of Babylon!

The book of Daniel reminds us that the God that we worship is a God
who is at work and demonstrates his power over evil human
intentions, again and again. A God that we see at work through the
life of Jesus, who went to the cross to suffer and die for our sin. God
is no stranger to suffering and he demonstrates this by overcoming
evil on the cross.

The book of Daniel gives us hope for the present and the future! As
we look around our world, we see the carnage that is caused by war
in Gaza; we see the challenges that people face on a daily basis
through natural disasters; we see suffering and grief all around us,
and we can easily despair but Daniel continually reminds us that God
is still in control and is with us.

Whatever challenges you have faced in your life or are presently
facing; take encouragement from Daniel and his friends, and go on
trusting that if you are called to go through dark times, like Daniel,
your God will be with you, working out His plan for your life.
As we approach Easter, and we embrace the lonely lent journey, and
then the pain of Good Friday; we keep going, because we know that
God has the last say through the resurrection of Jesus. This is our
ultimate hope. God has triumphed – He is Risen!
Every blessing,

John
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Reminder to be vigilant of emails impersonating John
The Communications team is aware that some church members have
recently received what appears to be an email from our minister, John,
saying he is having trouble ordering from Amazon. Just to make you
aware, this is an example of email phishing, where fraudsters find your
email address, contact you and then try to gain your trust by
impersonating someone you know. If you receive an email like this,
please don’t reply to it or click on any links within it. The best thing to
do is to delete the email.

A good way to check if an email is genuine is to look at the email
address behind the “From” name. The “From” name you see at the top
of an email and the address it’s really being sent from are often quite
different if it’s not genuine. If you hover over the “From” name or click
on it then it should display who it really came from. John’s emails
should always come from jmacgregor@churchofscotland.org.uk

The National Cyber Security Centre provides help and advice on how
to spot scams:

https://www.ncsc.gov.uk/collection/phishing-scams

Dates for your Diary
Holy Week Services in Bishopbriggs

Venues still be confirmed – all evening services 7 p.m.
Palm Sunday – Springfield Cambridge

Monday – Cadder Parish Church
Tuesday – St Matthews

Wednesday – Woodhill Evangelical
Maundy Thursday – St James

Good Friday – Kenmure 12 noon
Good Friday – Community Church

Easter Sunday – 31st March

mailto:jmacgregor@churchofscotland.org.uk
https://www.ncsc.gov.uk/collection/phishing-scams
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After a year of hard work by the Church Growth teams in 2023, we are
now in our second year of Cadder Growth planning.  A new plan for
2024 was approved at the Kirk Session in December 2023 comprising
12 Mission and Resources team plans. A full copy of the Growth Plan
can be found on the Church website.
Here is an extract from the Minister’s introduction to the new plan. It
captures what we were trying to achieve through our Growth planning
activities in 2023 and how we hope to keep the Growth journey going
in 2024:
“That’s what our Cadder Growth Plan seeks to do, it gives us a
structure to grow our Church. It puts mission and the Gospel of
Jesus on the front foot, which is supported by resources. Our
2023 Growth Plan, was about putting down roots, building on the
foundations of the 5 Marks of Mission. This we have done and
we will continue to do. 2024’s plan will see those little buds and
green shoots beginning to push their heads through the hard soil
of winter. The plan encourages us to be optimistic, and to see
that Spring time in our Church is coming; renewal and growth is
but a prayer away. As we launch our Growth Plan for 2024, some
of it will be familiar ground, some of it, new territory; let us go
forward with courage and faith, not in our own strength but
building and trusting in the mission of Jesus, living out the good
news, and if we do so, we will see the buds in our Church
beginning to blossom.”

The Mission and Resources teams are currently led as shown in the
table opposite. We had a few changes to team leadership in 2023. We
thank Aileen Jilks (Shops), Anne Budd (Nurture) and Stephen Mitchell

CADDER GROWTH PLAN
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(Hall Management & Marketing) for their valued contributions during
the year and welcome into leadership roles, Fraser MacKenzie,
Jacqui Muir and Beth McAllister.

As you will see, we have a few team leader vacancies at present.
Please have a think about whether you would like to join any of the
teams, either as a leader or team member. You will receive a very
warm welcome!  If you would like any further information please
contact either John, our Minister, or Gillian Crompton (Cadder Growth
Plan Coordinator / 07715 427611 or gcrompton19@gmail.com). Or
just speak directly to any of the leaders.
Our continued thanks go to all the teams working hard to nurture,
grow and maintain Cadder Church and to all the organisations around
the church that make such valuable contributions to the life and
outreach of Cadder.

Mission Group / Teams Convenor Team Leader(s)
Worship & Spiritual Leadership

John MacGregor
John MacGregor & VACANT

Nurture Laura Tobin & Beth McAllister
Communication Helen McKnight & Brian Jilks

Care & Fellowship
Janet Johnstone

 Janet Johnstone & Pat
Marwick

Community & World Outreach Rebecca Wallace &
Mary Livingstone

Coffee Shop
Fraser MacKenzie

Jaqueline Burns
Retail Shop Bel Caven & Jacqui Muir
Caring for Creation John MacGregor Frank Dick

Resources Group /
Teams Convenor Team Leader(s)

Stewardship & Finance
Dianne Kurth

Dianne Kurth & Robert
Andrews (Treasurer); David
Watson (Treasurer)

Risk Bill McInnes
Property Maintenance &
Development George Redpath

George Redpath & Jim
Johnstone

Hall Management & Marketing VACANT x 2

mailto:gcrompton19@gmail.com
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Our last Muddy Church of the year met at the church and walked down to
the Golf Course on a “Reindeer Hunt”.
On return to the church, we had a short service lead by Chris and checked
out the wildlife havens we have
around the church including
many bug hotels, a few
hedgehog homes, our bird and
bat boxes.
Recently, we put up two new
bird boxes at the Watch House
kindly made and donated by
Billy Gilchrist.

March is going to be a busy
month for us as we get ready for
the arrival of Spring.
On the 2nd of March, we are going along to the Nurture Group Chat and
Play session to make bird feeders so we can help the birds gain strength
after the winter to build nests, lay eggs and start their new families.

On Saturday 9th March Cadder Church is hosting a Climate Change
Conference from 10.00 a.m. till
1.00 p.m. at the South Halls. This
will be a joint meeting with the
Church of Scotland, ECO
Congregation, Christian Aid, The
Guild and ourselves all
participating.
We are anticipating attendance by
a number of Glasgow Presbytery
Churches, ECO Congregations
and local churches.

The conference will include a keynote address by Church of Scotland and
three workshops in which we can all hear much more about our individual
and collective need to care for our planet and encourage others to join in
the fight to reduce our carbon footprint for future generations.

Caring For Creation  Group
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Through the intimations we will be seeking members of the congregation to
volunteer to help manage this event on the day.
On Saturday 23rd March, we will be holding our Earth Day Service at the
church from 8.30 p.m. and 9.30 p.m. We ask people to switch off all energy
consumption in their own house and walk down to the church or park at the
North Hall and come down to join us if they can, suitably clothed and bringing
a torch. Last year proved a very moving and atmospheric experience for
those who came along.

This year on the last Sunday of each month, we are encouraging members
to walk to church or to park elsewhere and walk if they are able and thus
we can all reduce our carbon footprint. The first in March falls on Easter
Sunday 31st March.
We are also looking to commence a “Pride in our Environment” event where
we can organise a litter pick regularly around the church and canal areas.
More details will be issued through the Intimations.

We also encourage you to continue to use the Recycling Boxes at the church
and South Hall for Ink Cartridges, Spectacles and Mobile Phones.

We will again be distributing wildflower seeds to the youth organisations and
members for planting in their gardens or pots to encourage butterflies, bees
and insects to continue to flourish.

Open meetings will be starting up again shortly where some interesting
topics will be up for discussion.
World Climate Change Day is on 15th

May and we will keep you informed of
proposals though the intimations.

Finally, we would be delighted if any
member felt strongly enough about
climate change to come along and
become a team member. Please let me
know if you would like to join us.

Frank Dick   Team leader
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Care and Fellowship Team
Christmas Gift Service
A huge thank you to all who donated
so generously to our charities at
Christmas time. They were extremely
grateful for your support.
Women’s Aid received pyjamas for
their children as well as monetary
donations.
Daisy chain were delighted to receive
money and sensory toys for their
children and Santa came to distribute
them too!

Winter Warmth and Fellowship
Further sessions have been enjoyed over the winter
months. We had a  Christmas sing song with Brian in
December and more recently a visit from Bishopbriggs
Community Wardens.
Thank you to everyone who has helped with these
sessions, it’s greatly appreciated.

First Monday
This group continues to enjoy a varied syllabus with a Film
afternoon in January and a Beetle Drive in February.
The annual outing is on Monday 4th March with a trip down
the Clyde Valley and refreshments at Rosebank Garden
Centre. Anyone wishing to join please contact Mary
Livingstone.
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Film Nights
The Christmas film night
was enjoyed by many.
The next film night will be in
early April, details to
follow…..

Last year finished with a busy Christmas programme. We also collected an
amazing amount of items for the local Food Bank. Thanks to everyone who
contributed.
This year we are supporting our second charity – Guide Dogs. We will have a
visit from a guide dog  puppy and her trainer in
February.

Our Quiz Night in February was very well attended
with over eighty participants raising a fabulous
amount of money for Company Funds.  BB Kings
won the Quiz for the second year in a row – will
they make it three!!!!

Annual Plant returns on Saturday 11th May 2024.
Please check our website and Facebook page for

up-to-date information nearer the time.

After Easter, we hope to make the most of
the lighter nights, so Section Meetings will
tend to be outside weather permitting.  In the
past we have been to crazy golf, outdoor
football and basically enjoying the fact that
summer is fast approaching.

212th Glasgow Company, The Boys' Brigade
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This year, Company/Seniors and Junior Section are having joint camp to Whithaugh
Park in the Scottish Borders.  We have a full programme of activities arranged to

keep the boys busy throughout the weekend –
including gorge walking, raft building and a list of
sports.
Anchor Boys will be heading to Blair Drummond
Safari Park for their Day Trip on Saturday 8th June
2024. Fingers crossed for good weather.

Our last event of this session will be the Awards
Night on Monday 10th June 2024.  It’s a great
opportunity to celebrate our boys’ achievements.
We have two

boys working towards Presidents Badge and two
working towards Queens Badge. Hopefully we
will be presenting these awards on the night.
Thanks to Cadder Church and in particular our
visiting Elders for the support they give the
Company – it’s very much appreciated.

For up-to-date information on all our events and
activities, please visit our website at
212glasgow.co.uk.  Follow us on Facebook 212th

Glasgow Boys Brigade.
Best wishes
Linda Ritchie
Captain

Christian Aid Week 2024

This year Christian Aid Week falls
between 12 - 18 May.  There will be a
number of events which will be organised
and advertised nearer the time, but in the
meantime, please keep the date in your
diary!

www.212glasgow.co.uk
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MISS MARGARET YOUNG

We were all saddened to hear of the recent passing of Margaret
Young.

Margaret was one of East
Dunbartonshire’s oldest
residents, and died just a
few weeks short of her 104th

birthday.

She was born on 14
February 1920 in Rothesay
and came to live in
Bishopbriggs when she was
seven. The family home was
the 'white house' beside the Eagle Lodge.  When her father retired
from Blackie’s publishers the family moved to Hilton Terrace and then
to  Springfield Crescent which remained her home and where she
continued to live independently until just after her 100th birthday.

Margaret attended school in Bishopbriggs in what is now the library,
but as this only provided secondary schooling until third year, and
with Bishopbriggs at that time being in Lanarkshire, she had to travel
to Coatbridge for the remainder of her education. On leaving school
she took a secretarial course at college.  The war interrupted her
career and in 1942 she joined the A.T.S. in The Royal Corps of
Signals, training at Newcastle before being dispatched to the south
coast.   She presumed this would be secretarial work in an office, but
she was sent to the gun operations room and recalled many stories of
her time there, often not being able to leave when her shift was
finished as bombs were flying overhead.

Receiving her landmark birthday card from
Deputy Lord Lieutenant Garry McLeod
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She also spent a short time at Ardgowan House in Inverkip.  It was a
bone of contention that despite their war service these women never
received medals.   A discussion just six years ago with a poppy seller
resulted in her applying and it was with pride that she wore her long
overdue medal.

In 1946 Margaret was demobbed and returned to secretarial work in
Glasgow before being transferred to the firm's London office in 1953.
On a visit home to see her parents in 1956 she had a chance meeting
with George Wright of Keir and Cawder in Bishopbriggs who wanted to
know why she chose to go away to work in London - her reply was,
“The pay was double what I could get here.”   She obviously impressed
him and he said if she ever came back home to contact him, which she
did a month later.  She was eventually employed as his personal
secretary at the same rate she got in London and remained there until
she retired.

Margaret was a keen
tennis and badminton
player and was Lady
Captain of Cawder
Golf Club in
Bishopbriggs in 1974.
At the age of 75 she
decided to take up
bowling and joined
Kirkintilloch Bowling
Club where she
remained an active
member until recently.

Presentation of a card and flowers by the then
Depute Provost Gary Pews on behalf of  East

Dunbartonshire Council

Note the cake in the shape of a bowling green
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Faith played a large part in Margaret's life and she regularly walked
along the canal to Cadder Church.   She became an Elder here  in
1990 and right up until turning 100 she was still welcoming people
at the door and uplifting the
offering.  She joined the
Cadder Guild and was
Secretary, then President in
1996, and continued to
attend regularly,
participating in the meetings
and happily providing home
baking when required.

Paying tribute to Margaret,
Rev. John MacGregor said,
“Margaret was an inspiration, a wise person filled with grace and humility,
who lived life in the fullest sense of the word. She was a tonic to visit, a
positive and resilient person, someone who always had a smile. Margaret
was the first person I visited when I arrived at Cadder Church seven years
ago.  She was in hospital, but rallied from her illness at that time; she
loved life and was a faithful Guild member. We trust that she knows the
fullness of God’s mercy and love and that her youthful spirit is renewed
again.”

Margaret passed away peacefully at Stobhill Care Home on 25
January.

She was laid to rest on 13 February, the day before what would
have been her 104th birthday.

Young in name and young in spirit: a remarkable lady and an
example of a life lived to the full.

Celebrating her birthday at the Guild
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News from the Guild

In spite of some very cold and wet Thursday evenings the members
have turned out well and have supported the committee well. Our
coffee morning, although a great deal of work, was a great success
and made over £1400. This would not have been possible without
a great deal of support from all our helpers on the day, those who
donated and all who bought tickets. We thank you all.
Our St. Andrew’s Night when we hosted our friends from Springfield
Cambridge and Kenmure Guilds was also a great success. Euan
Russell sang so beautifully well chosen songs and Dianne Kurth’s
poems were very popular. The Guild members were also in good
singing voice.
In December we
enjoyed a lovely
lunch before being
entertained by the
pupils of the
Academy-their choir
and woodwind band
were back by popular
demand.
Some of us enjoyed
being at the Annual
Christmas Big Sing
which was back again in St. George’s Tron Church a lovely beginning
to the Christmas season.
This part of the Session began when Aileen O’Donnell came to talk
to us about Comfort International’s Nyabisindu project. It was set up
in the summer of 2018 after a number of children and young people
between the ages of four and twenty were discovered sleeping
among the reeds in the swamp area of Nyabisindu in Rwanda.
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What beautiful pictures John Brown brought with him when he came to
talk about the Kuekenhof Gardens in the Netherlands. Rows and rows
of colour and every bloom just perfect and all the same height. How is
it done? Just what was needed on a cold night in Scotland. He also
showed us slides of landscapes etc made up using vegetables. Very
intriguing. Ruth Box is coming on February the 15th.  to tell us about the
Chocolate Pioneers which is the last of this cycle of projects which the
Guild supports.
Our Fund Raiser for the projects is again Taylor Fashions on the 29th

February. Then in March it is our AGM starting with Fish and Chips. Our
last meeting of this Session is our Daffodil Tea on March 21st. when our
friends from Fairlie hope to joins us. Entertainment is by John Campbell-
Title- Fun, Music and Magic.
It was with sadness we learned of the death of Margaret Young at the
age of almost 104. She
had been a member of
the Guild for many many
years and we had a nice
celebration for her 100th
Birthday. She joined us
for our Christmas lunch
in December and
enjoyed both the lunch
and entertainment very
much.
The Spring meeting and
AGM of Glasgow North Guilds together is on Thursday 14th March at
2pm in Blawarthill Parish Church at 2pm. and the At Home is in
Springfield Cambridge Parish Church on Monday 29th April at 2pm.

Winnie Patrick - Convener
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Men’s Club News

Winter Gazette Caption Competition Results.

In the last gazette we had a picture showing Grant addressing Bill on
a vintage corporation bus, during our visit to the Bridgeton Garage. The
best captions suggested were :-

1. “Won’t tell you again, get aff…the bus has broken down!”

2. “Have I seen you before somewhere?”

3. “Ah don’t care who you are, yer payin’ yer fare!”

Thanks for all the entries.

At the start of December, we had a very enjoyable quiz compiled by
Bill McInnes which was won by Chis Whitesmith’s Team (Again! )..all
good fun.

To close the year, we were delighted to enjoy another splendid
Christmas Afternoon Tea served to us by Jaqueline and her team. We
all had a great time. Many thanks!

The second half of the session is now well underway, having already
had interesting talks from Ian Watt, and Jackie Ringan. In February,
we are very much looking forward to the return of Norman Sutherland
(Retired PT History), who is presenting on “ Here’s tae us! Wha’s like
us! Bad Hombres in Scottish History.” I’m sure that this again will be
an excellent presentation. Later in February Frank Dunn is talking on
“A History of the Royal College of Physicians & Surgeons of Glasgow”.
As with his last visit, we expect an excellent turn out again. Our final
presentation is on the Planning of Scottish Villages and is being
delivered by Dr. Douglas Lockart.
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92nd Glasgow Company, The Girls’ Brigade

A very big thank you to the seven teams who entered the
intergenerational Kurling Competition on Sunday 11th February, with
ages ranging from 9 to 90 plus.

We welcomed teams from The Guild, First Monday, B.B. Juniors, The
Men’s Club, The Coffee Shop ,The Kirk Session, and our own Visiting
Elders.

First Monday were the winning team lead by “Skip” Janet Johnstone,
Jean McLean, Alison Wilson, and Sheena McGrehan. Our visiting
Elders came second only 10 points behind.

Everyone had a fun afternoon and we raised £193 on the day for Water
Aid.

The Spring visit this year is to the Bo’ness & Kinneil Railway in April…
more details nearer the time.

This session, many of our members have regularly enjoyed the
fellowship of the pre talk lunch/ snack in the Coffee Shop. It has now
become an integral part of the Men’s Club Afternoon. We are so grateful
to Jaqueline and her team of volunteers for providing for us so well
over the weeks.

As always, a very warm invitation is extended to all.

Remember if you are unable to commit on a regular basis
but would like to attend a particular presentation, come
along and enjoy.

David More - Secretary
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This will be added to the Tuck Shop profit and the “Jars of Change”
the Juniors and Brigaders are taking part in over Lent.

All of this will help Bella and Gabriella with the Service part of their
Award this session by learning about and fund raising for Water Aid.

Street Aid are now coming along to speak to our girls and those from
the 65th Glasgow on Tuesday 5th March. Our previous date had to
be cancelled due to a power cut in our area as you might remember.

We are all looking forward to this evening and also having our visiting
Elders joining us too.

Our Coffee Morning is on Saturday 16th March and we hope you can
manage along.

Offers of any help would also be welcome and you can contact me
on 07962436289.

Our girls have again chosen to return to Camp at St.
Andrews this year and we are in process of organising for
Friday 10th till Sunday 12th May.

Isla Dick - Leader in Charge

Kurling Fun
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Christmas Gallery

Nativity

Guild Christmas LunchMen’s Club Christmas
Afternoon Tea
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Morag Peoples
Just to let you know mum has now
moved to Buchanan House Care
Home, Bearsden.
She can be contacted on her mobile
07950 257881.
All visitors are very welcome though
the home asks to avoid mealtimes.
Mum is more frail than she was but
still delighted to spend time with her
friends.
Many thanks to everyone who has
given mum a lift to her activities over
the past few years. It has been much
appreciated.
Shona Smart

THE CADDER SINGERS
I know it seems a long time ago now, but thank you to all who came
along to our Christmas Singalong, it was lovely to see you all there.
We do need an audience to get us singing our best!
The Singers are now meeting again in preparation for our Spring
Concert in March. Where does the time go!!

The concert will be on Wednesday March 20th in the Cadder South
Hall at 7 p.m.
We would like to wish everyone a very Happy and Prosperous New
Year and we look forward to seeing you in March – unless you would
like to sing with us every Wednesday evening at 7.15 p.m. in the
North Hall. Please do think about joining us there.
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The above sum was matched by
Scottish Power and the total
raised was £890

Brian and Aileen Jilks would like to
thank the congregation for the
beautiful flowers and messages of
support following Brian’s eye
surgeries.

Thank You

Kirkintilloch Male Voice Choir
Cadder Parish Church Bishopbriggs
Sunday 19th November 2023
Raised £445 for Guide Dogs Scotland

The ladies who arrange and distribute church flowers would be very
grateful if folk who have received arrangements could return the
green plastic bowls in which the arrangements were delivered. Like
many other things the cost of these has increased significantly and
is now about £5 per bowl. The return of the bowls
to the church, your elder, or any church member
would be much appreciated.
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If you are able to volunteer for a few hours every
week or every other week, your assistance would
be very welcome. Help ensure the future of this

great contribution to “Community” by Cadder
Church. If you think you can help, please contact

the Manager, Jaqueline, on 07496 440 403 to chat
over options for service on a trial basis.

Cadder Coffee Shop
needs you to help serve their

Great Coffees, Teas & Home
Baking
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Cadder Coffee ShopCadder Coffee Shop
Was it the summer makeover, or the crowds who
flocked in for the town centre Christmas lights
switch-on event, or is it all the young families

drawn to ‘Messy Play’ on Tuesday and Thursday
mornings?

Or is it just the chat and the great value, top quality
baking, snacks and lunches?

Whatever the reason the Coffee Shop and Shop have been very
much busier over recent months with many old, and an

encouraging number of new faces.

A busy day with all tables occupied - including the ones you can’t see.

We would really love to see you any time, but if you don’t like
the buzz, Friday mornings are our quietest time.

Or to reserve a table for lunch email
caddercoffeeshop@gmail.com or phone 0141 772 7436

Open Tuesday to Thursday 10am to 2pm and Friday 10am to noon
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Church Flowers Convener: Mrs Margaret Crane 772 9253

Life and Work Mr Jim Johnstone 01360
238 908

Coffee Shop Manager Mrs Jaqueline Burns
caddercoffeeshop@gmail.com

Church Officer Rota

Jan May Sep
Feb June Oct
March July Nov
April Aug Dec

Chris Whitesmith
Ian McInnes
George Redpath
Fraser MacKenzie

Cadder Kids Convener: Laura Tobin
Secretary: Mrs Marjory McInally

Communication team
Gazette B Jilks
Social media G Melvin
Website I Budd
Overview H  McKnight

Contact details
bjilks@aol.com
gillianhmelvin@aol.com
ian.budd@ntlworld.com
hel651@yahoo.co.uk

Church Office South Halls, Kirkintilloch Road 772 7436

SUNDAYS
There is a Service of Public Worship every
Sunday morning in the church at 10.30
a.m. Weddings and baptisms can be
arranged by contacting the minister.

CONTACTS

mailto:caddercoffeeshop@gmail.com
mailto:caddercoffeeshop@gmail.com
mailto:bjilks@aol.com
mailto:gillianhmelvin@aol.com
mailto:ian.budd@ntlworld.com
mailto:hel651@yahoo.co.uk
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Organisations

BADMINTON CLUB Captain / Secretary
Mike Bradley 07973

789 362
BOYS’ BRIGADE Captain:  Mrs Linda Ritchie 563 1235

GIRLS’ BRIGADE Leader in charge:  Mrs Isla Dick 563 6289

MEN’S CLUB
Committee Chairman:
Secretary:
Treasurer:

Bill McInnes
David More
Bill McInnes

772 2639
772 7777
772 2639

THE GUILD
Convener:

Treasurer:
Joint Secretaries

Mrs W Patrick

Mrs Wilma Corner
Mrs  W Patrick
Mrs J Kirkwood

772 5845

762 0502
772 5845
762 0493


